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April 2016 

Dear Parents 

It has been another very strange year with a mix of home learning and in school learning. The 

children have shown such resilience and have adapted to the switch over seamlessly - the 

children are a credit to our school and you (their) families, please have a safe and happy holiday. 
           

         
         
         
         
         
         
         
         
         
         
         
            
            
            
            
            
            
            
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           

            
            
            
    

 Key dates for September  

Monday 5th September  INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 6thSeptember     INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Wednesday 7th  September WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL 

 

 

    

 

Please contact the school office if you have any concerns. 

Have a safe and happy holiday - Miss Sarah Griffin 

Changes to times of the school day from 

September 2022 
 

From September we will be amending the start and 

finish time of the school day. 
 

School day start time- 8:45am 

School day finish time – 3.15pm 
 

The school gates will open at 8.35 and the children 

will go directly to their classrooms. 
 

The afternoon gate will open at 3.15pm. 
 

To help you understand why being on time is important 

below is a table that breaks down how much learning 

time is lost when your child is late. 
If you are  Number of        Number of 

late each day lost days           lost lessons 

by:- 

 

 

5 Minutes 3.5 Days from school 25 lessons 

10 Minutes 7 days of school 49 lessons 

15 Minutes 10 days of school 70 lessons 

20 Minutes 14.5 days of school 100 lessons 

 

30 Minutes 22 days of school 150 lessons 

 

Dinner Money 
COST  

£2.40 per day 
£12.00 a week 

£48.00 a month 
£72.00 per ½ Term- 

(6WEEKS) 
 

Parents of children in KS2 

(Years 3, 4, 5 and 6)  

Please make sure you send in 

your child’s dinner money in an 

envelope with your child’s name 

on it. 
 

Parents please remember ALL 

children in Reception, Year 1 and 

Year 2 will receive a FREE 

SCHOOL MEAL from 

September. 
 

If your child does not eat the 

meal provided the school office 

will contact you and you will need 

to send in a packed lunch for 

your child. 
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We have decided to keep the children coming to 

school in their PE kits on PE days as so much time is 

saved during the school day. 
 

To give advanced warning – the children will not be 

allowed to wear tops with logos on them – please buy 

a plain tracksuit for child. 
 

Plain White Tee Shirt 

Plain Black or Navy Shorts or Leggings 

Plain Black or Navy Tracksuit (Jogging Bottoms and 

sweatshirt) 

Trainers 
 

COMMUNICATION 
 

Please remember to keep the school office 

updated with new telephone numbers, email 

addresses and home addresses. 
 

We use a text system to communicate with 

parents – this system is linked to our School 

Admin System.  If you do not keep us updated 

you may miss important messages. 
 

Contact information – 

Email address – office@sjf.bexley.sch.uk 

Telephone Number – 0208 310 7311 
 

In September ALL children are expected to be in 

correct school uniform.  

GIRLS                                    

GREY SKIRT                                

WHITE SHIRT OR WHITE POLO SHIRT 

SCHOOL TIE                                  

SCHOOL SWEATSHIRT                

SCHOOL CARDIGAN                      

BLACK/GREY/NAVY/WHITE TIGHTS 

YELLOW CHECK SUMMER DRESS  

  

BOYS 

GREY TROUSERS 

WHITE SHIRT OR WHITE POLO SHIRT 

SCHOOL TIE 

SCHOOL SWEATSHIRT 

PLAIN GREY OR BLACK SOCKS 

BLACK SHOES  

 

Please make sure that your child/ren DO NOT have 

different colour braids or patterns cut into their 

hair. 

Girls – hair same colour as their natural hair and ALL 

long hair tied back. 

Boys –hair ONE length all over – No patterns/lines 

cut into their hair. 

 Attendance 
Parents every time you arrive late to school or 

collect your child late from school their class misses 

out on winning 

 ‘Attendance Ted’ and ‘Punctuality Panda’. 
 

Please make an effort to get your child(ren) to 

school on time and collect them on time. 
 

Please remember ALL children in Reception, Year 1 

and Year 2 must be collected by an adult. 

This is a safety measure put in place to keep your 

child safe. 

We will report persistent absence or lateness to the 

EWO. 

ONLY SCHOOL BOOK BAGS ARE TO BE BROUGHT 

INTO SCHOOL DAILY 
 

These are available from the school office 
 

NO PENCIL CASES TO BE BROUGHT INTO 

SCHOOL – WE PROVIDE EVERYTHING THE 

CHILDREN WILL NEED 
 

ALL children need to bring to school on  

Wednesday 7th September – Black Plimsolls. 
The children change daily into these plimsolls 

and use them for indoor PE lessons. 
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Times Tables Kings and Queens 
RECEPTION Zuriel and Darrell and Joey 

Year 1  Neriah A and Nathan  

Year 2  Danielle and Mekhye 

Year 3  Chisom and Jamal 

Year 4  Chimamanda and Akintade 

Year 5  Kyra and Kamdi 

Year 6  Darasimi and William 

                

 

 

Year 6  Gilbert and Nicole 

               

 

Spelling Kings and Queens 

RECEPTION Analeigh and Darrell 

Year 1  Vanessa and Islam 

Year 2  Joyann and Ely 

Year 3  Daniella and Elijah 

Year 4  Melinda and Desmond 

Year 5  Sorye and Micah 

Year 6  Eloghosa and Diyari 

                

 
 

 

 

Our termly Spelling/Times tables Kings and Queens Challenge is becoming so difficult now as the 

children are displaying such talent for both spelling and times tables. It is wonderful to see such drive 

and desire to be the best that they can be. As it says in 2 Chronicles 15:7 – ‘But as for you, be strong 
and do not give up, for your work will be rewarded’. The hard work and dedication the children have 

shown again this year is truly being rewarded. 
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Prize Giving 
2022 

 

James Bush Shield – Overall Achievement 
Amanda Agbi 

Matthew Clarke Cup for English 
Joshua Ondoga-Duru    Eloghosa Okeaya-Inneh 

Maths Cup 
Christian Osagie 

Yvonne Wylie Plate for Drama 
Murede Olalekan      Felicia Sholanke 

Peter Adeogun Cup – Performing Arts 
Chevonne Ashaley     Darasimi Oladapo 

Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling 
Demilade Ajamu    Margaret Gbadamosi 

Governors Shield  
Zayna Wahab 

Head Teacher Special Award 
Chloe Lobo      Aiden Williams     Theresa Nkey 
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Good Bye and Good Luck Year 6 

We will miss each and every one of you! 

 
 

What an end for our ‘HARDWORKING’ Year 6 

 

 

 

Year 6 please keep these 

words from Galatians in your 

minds as you continue on 

through your educational 

journey. 

‘Let us not become weary in 
doing good, for at the proper 
time we will reap a harvest if 

we do not give up’.  
Galatians 6:9 


